
78 Sidaway St

Chapman  ACT  2611

AUSTRALIA

24 April 2008

Mr M. Wilson

Operations Manager Roam

Roam Tolling Pty Ltd

Locked Bag 5002

Parramatta   NSW   2124

enquiries@roam.com.au

Dear Mr Wilson

Re:   Formal Complaint re the Lack of Convenient Anonymous Payment Options

I refer to Toll Notices received from your company, with the inconveniently long numbers 10768168238 and 10768118803, relating to trips on 20 March and 25 March.

I note that both of these were issued on 12 April, and were sent in the same envelope.

I further note that the envelope was not postmarked until 18 April, and did not arrive in my letterbox until yesterday, 22 April.

As you will recall, your company's failure to provide an effective and convenient anonymous payment mechanism is the subject of a formal complaint by myself to the Privacy Comnmissioner.  I note that your previous letter of 7 November 2007 said in respect of my previous trips last year that "[Roam's] records do not show that you travelled on Westlink M7 on 26 August", and "[Roam's] records indicate that your vehicle did travel on Westlink M7 on 2 September", but "both NSW and ACT have issued licence plates with YYM450.  On this occasion, the system did not distinguish the different state and we did not proceed with issuing of a toll notice".

As with my previous usages of the roadway, the latest two trips on 20 March and 25 March were paid by means of cash despatched in a registered envelope.  It was sent from Mawson ACT on my return to Canberra on 25 March.  The envelope contained $15 – in excess of the fee of $12.66 – together with a sheet which contained both the vehicle registration and the dates and times.  My debt in relation to my usage of the roadway has therefore been settled, and no debt remains.

I note that you have accessed my personal data, and caused it to be accessed by NSW RTA and presumably also by the ACT Registry, without proper justification, because no debt existed.  I have escalated this matter to the Privacy Commissioner as a further aspect of the existing complaint.

The administrative charge for processing your erroneously-issued Toll Notices is $10 each.  Kindly forward to me at the above address a cheque for $20, or cash in the same amount.

Yours sincerely
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Roger Clarke

Tel:   +61  2   6288 6916  or  6288 1472
Email:
Roger.Clarke@xamax.com.au
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